IPFW ATHLETICS
Department Meeting

September 5, 2006

Present:  Arnie Ball, Elliott Blumenthal, Eric Burns, Rebecca Coburn, Ron Clark, Anna Curtolo, Keith Fisher, Dan Fox, Christine Francies, Malissa Fritz, Mike Fruchey, Billy Gernon, Jenny Green, Mahogany Green, Kelley (Hartley) Hutton, Tim Heffron, Kent Hormann, Scott Knerr, Christine Kuznar, Jennie Moppert, Peggy Mossing, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Bev Saalfrank, Christy Sandmaier, Kirsta Solburg, Judy Tillapaugh, Lesa Vartanian, Rudy Yovich
Absent:  Dan Bere, Shari Casaburo, Dane Fife, Julie Florio, Steve Florio, Rita Girardot, Mike Harper, Takeru Hatachi, Tony Jasick, Brett Johnston, Jennifer Kieffer, Jeff Marsh, Brian Miller, Kim Moore, Chad Newhard, Chris Paul, Dennis Smith, Terry Stefankiewicz, Rich Riles, Jeff Tungate, Paul Zinchenko
Guest:  Kim McDonald

Mark Pope opened the meeting by introducing Organizational Leadership and Supervision Chair Kim McDonald.
OLS for coaches and staff:  Kim discussed a new Master’s program that has been admitting students for several months that may be helpful for those students interested in a coaching career.  One option in the program would concentrate on teaching how to lead, influence, and motivate people in team situations.

Mark asked that coaches encourage Graduate Assistants to explore this program.

Elliott Blumenthal and Abbie Renaker have been working together on developing a minor in sport management through the OLS major.  Kim will work with Elliott and Abbie on this project.  Kim brought brochures and asked that anyone with ideas regarding the new Master’s program should call her at 16418.
The equipment room:  Coaches need to work with Kirsta Solburg within the next two weeks to clean outdated apparel and equipment from the equipment room.

Ron will see what equipment and/or apparel may be taken to Walb for the Hall of Fame.

Equipment and/or apparel that is no longer needed should be taken to Kent Hormann’s office where Kent and Malissa Fritz will judge what may be used by local restaurants for display.

Abbie and Elliott talked about the laptop computers that are available for students for travel use only.  The computers are not for long-term use and need to be signed out by the student athlete’s coach.  If there is a problem with a computer it needs to be fixed by ITS only.  There are four computers available at this time.  

Elliott will update a list of Do’s and Don’ts to be available with the computers.
S.A.S.: Christine Kuznar reported that she and Leslie Clark are seing 45 students in P.A.S.S.  The workshop attendance is good and should be a success again this year.  Grade checks will go out on 9/15.

The career fair is scheduled for 9/28.  

There will be mock interviews for student athletes available.
The first S.A.L.T. meeting will be held on 9/11.  Two student athletes will be selected from S.A.L.T. to serve on the Mid Con SACS committee, underclassmen only.

Mark stated there will be a mandatory Hazing presentation on 9/28.  Details to follow.
Guarantees:  Coaches need to give Tim and Kent an idea of how many hotel rooms will be needed during the following year so they can be available and/or budgeted for. 

Letter Jackets:  Coaches need to let Arnie know how many jackets they need by 

Friday, 9/8.
Hall of Fame:  Mark says it is proceeding – we are waiting for more information regarding Homecoming.
Financial Issues:  Tim Heffron discussed the updated procedures we need to follow to further improve our NCAA compliance.

Coaches need to make sure recruiting activities are recorded in the CAI.  
Before leaving on a team trip you must turn in a roster. This list will then match the summary form upon the team’s return.

Cell phone roaming charges and excess minutes need to be watched more closely.  

If there are problems with vendors when using p-cards we need to run those purchases through the Purchasing Department

Updated budgets will be ready next week.

Dress code:  Mark asks that all department employees adhere to the dress code.

Conference Update:  Mark thanked everyone for their help and attendance at the Mid Con press conference.

Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors/Etc.
Mark mentioned that the local media is interested in human interest stories regarding our student athletes.   Please help Rudy Yovich with this.

Rudy reported that we are 5-6 weeks away from opening our new website.  Give Rudy any information he needs soon so he can get it onto the website.

Elliott offered his home for a party and perhaps golf outing to celebrate our invitation into the Mid Con Conference.  
Our next departmental meeting will be held Tuesday, October 3, at noon in the Royal Dons Room.

Respectfully submitted,

Peggy Mossing

